
 

 

 

 

5 October 2023                  

 

Nahid Mahmud  

DA Coordinator, Social, Infrastructure Assessment Branch 

Nahid.Mahmud@dpie.nsw.gov.au 

RE: State Significant Development –SSD-10385-Mod-1 for 794-796 New South Head Road, 

Rose Bay. 

Thank you for notifying Sydney Water of SSD-10385-Mod-1 for the Kambala School, which 

proposes a new sports, wellbeing, and senior learning precinct. The modifications include 

amendments to the architectural plans including the deletion of the northern courtyard and entry 

to the existing music building and several aspects of the new two-storey sports building.   

Sydney Water have reviewed the application based on the information supplied and have no 

objections or comments regarding the proposed modifications.  

 

If you require any further information, please contact the Growth Planning Team at 

urbangrowth@sydneywater.com.au. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Ishtar Malki 

Growth Intelligence Specialist  

City Growth and Development, Business Development Group 

Sydney Water, 1 Smith Street, Parramatta NSW 2150 
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